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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal that the Faculty of Nursing change the requirements of 
the Master of Nursing (M.N.) Program by specifying part-time degree requirements and full-
time student program length to completion, effective September 2004. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for policy on, and for monitoring, minor changes 
within degree programs.  
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting on May 25, 
2004. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
The proposed text addition in calendar entry for the Master of Nursing explicitly states 
course requirements for part-time degree students with the addition of the sentence: “Part-
time students must be enrolled at minimum in two out of three sessions in each academic 
year”. For full-time students, there is a change regarding expected program length by the 
replacement of the sentence “The program may be completed in a minimum of 4 sessions (16 
months) of full-time study” with “The program will normally be completed within two years 
of full-time study”. 
 
Since the new Master of Nursing curriculum was implemented in September 2002, the 
Faculty has encountered numerous issues of concern with students regarding part-time 
degree studies and program length to completion. The above changes will allow the Faculty 
to help to resolve these issues. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the program change. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 












